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Advisory Committee 

Communique – 22 November 2022 
 
 
The 21st meeting of the Australian Government Department of Health and Aged Care 
Transition to College-Led Training Advisory Committee (TCLTAC) was held on  
22 November 2022. 
 
The Department updated members on the progress of the Australian General Practice 
Training (AGPT) program to a college-led model.  
 
The Department continues to work with Services Australia to communicate and assist with 
the requirement for AGPT registrars, supervisors and training practices to register with 
Services Australia to access support payments from 1 February 2023.  
 
The Australian College of Rural and Remote Medicine (ACRRM) and the Royal Australian 
College of General Practice (RACGP) provided an update on the implementation of college-
led training models, including onboarding staff and readiness of training and learning 
management systems.  
 
The colleges also confirmed the establishment of the joint venture company: Joint Colleges 
Training Services Pty Ltd and outlined the governance and employment activities currently 
underway to support the Aboriginal Health Training activity under college-led training.  
 
Retiring members of the committee were thanked for their contribution to TCLTAC.  
 
TCLTAC will next meet in early 2023.  
 
Further information on the Advisory Committee can be found at www.health.gov.au 
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